
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                         CONTACT: Public Works 
April 10, 2023                                                                                        941-575-5050 

 
 

MEDIA ADVISORY 
 
Beginning Wednesday, April 12, and continuing through Friday, April 14, expect single-lane closure of the 

eastbound lane on Aqui Esta Drive in the area of Vasco Street and Palm Drive between 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. for 

directional boring under the waterway. The work zone for the project will be between Banyan Way and 

Baynard Drive. Traffic control devices and flaggers will be present to detour vehicular traffic while work is 

performed. Travelers are requested to use extreme caution while workers are present in the right of way. Please 

allow additional time for travel as delays are anticipated. 

         
 

 
 

 
For additional information on this project, please contact the Public Works Department at (941) 575-5050 
between the business hours of 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., Monday thru Friday. 
 
 
 
 


